

SHIFTING DULLNESS

DAVISON SOCIETY NEWSLETTER
DUKE UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

HOSPITAL BOX 2889

February 25 - March 3, 1972

BEER AND PIZZA MEETING: The next "Beer and Pizza" Meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 7. Dr. Kinney, Director of Medical Education, will be speaking on medical student enrollment and curriculum planning. A sign-up sheet will be posted on the bulletin board in the mailroom at noon on Monday, February 28, for all those interested in attending.

STUDENT-FACULTY BASKETBALL GAME: The Second Annual Student-Faculty Basket-ball Game will be held on Wednesday, March 1 at 7:00 p.m. in the Rogers Herr Junior High School Gym. Tickets will be on sale shortly (\$1.00 for adults, \$.50 for children under 12). Proceeds from this year's Game will go to the Sickle Cell Committee at Duke to be used in their project to fight Sickle Cell Disease in the Durham area.

1972 AESCULAPIAN: Any medical student desiring to order a copy of this year's outstanding medical school yearbook is urged to contact one of the following before March 1, 1972: Jeff Wilson, Mona Shangold, Jim Haynes, Ed Lundy, Phil Woodhall, John Wittig. The price of a student subscription is \$4.00. No books can be guaranteed unless an order (accompanied by payment) is received by March 1.

FELLOWSHIP PROGRAM IN CLINICAL CARDIOLOGY: The San Francisco Heart Association announces a William J. and Dorothy Fish Kerr student fellowship program in clinical cardiology. The eight week fellowship is designed to broaden the student's clinical approach to cardiology, to further their career in cardiology or internal medicine, and to stimulate interchange of medical schools. Fellowships may be initiated any eight (8) consecutive weeks between July 1, 1972 and June 30, 1973. Any third or fourth year medical student is eligible and the stipend for the eight week period is \$600. Applications may be obtained from the Office of the Associate Director for Undergraduate Medical Education, 295 Baker House. The deadline for applications is March 1, 1972.

EDGAR VAN NUYS ALLEN MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP: The Minnesota Heart Association and The American Heart Association announce the Edgar Van Nuys Allen Memorial Scholarships for 1972. The Scholarships provide three (3) months of clinical training for medical students at the Mayo Graduate School of Medicine, Rochester, Minnesota. The hospital and clinical services offer a unique experience in the diagnosis and treatment of hypertensive and peripheral vascular diseases. Full time junior and senior medical students attending approved medical schools in the United States or Canada are eligible. The Scholarship Award is for \$1,500.00. Travel and living expenses will be assumed by the student. Three (3) scholarships are awarded each year. For additional information regarding application, contact the Office of the Associate Director for Undergraduate Medical Education, 295 Baker House. Applications will be accepted until March 1, 1972.

FELLOWSHIP PROGRAM IN REHABILITATION MEDICINE: Stanford University Medical and Regional Affiliated Hospitals announce a Summer Fellowship Program in Rehabilitation Medicine under the directorship of Dr. Michael Carpendale. The program will run from June 26 - August 25, 1972. Any interested full time undergraduate medical student is eligible and the Stipend Award is for \$600. The program is to stimulate an awareness, interest and understanding of the comprehensive rehabilitation process by providing the student with multiple medical experiences, primarily in Physical Medical, Orthopedics, and Reconstructive Surgery. For additional information write to: Mary Barber - Coordinator of Rehabilitation Teaching Programs, Stanford University Medical Center - R 213, Stanford, California 94305.

ANATOMY SEMINAR: The Department of Anatomy will hold a seminar on Thursday, March 2, 1972 at 4:00 p.m. in Room 262 Bell Building. The guest speaker will be Dr. Clifford Jolly, Associate Professor of Anthropology, New York University, and his topic will be "Diet and Masticatory Function in African Hominoidea." Coffee will be served in 264 Bell at 3:30 p.m. Everyone is invited to attend this open seminar.